
Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

May 3, 2011 

Homeland 
Security 

Laura Murphy 
Director, Washington Legislative Office 
American Civil Liberties Union 
915 15th Street, 6th Floor 
Washington, D.C. 20005 

Farhana Khera 
President & Executive Director 
Muslim Advocates 
315 Montgomery Street, 8th Floor 
San Francisco, California 94115 

Hina Shamsi 
Director, National Security Project 
American Civil Liberties Union Foundation 
125 Broad Street, 18th Floor 
New York, New York 10004 

Re: 	Complaint No. 11-05-CBP-0162 
Complaint No. 11 -03 -CBP-0163 
Complaint No. 11-03-CBP-0164 
Complaint No. 11-03-CBP-0165 
Complaint No. 11-03-CBP-0166 

Dear Mses. Murphy, Khera and Shamsi: 

The Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties received information you submitted to the DHS 
Office of the Inspector General (DHS OIG) on December 16, 2010, concerning the questioning 
by U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) of U.S. citizens and legal residents who are 
Muslim, or appear to be Muslim, about their religious and political beliefs, associations, and 
religious practices and charitable activities protected by the First Amendment and Federal law. 

Under 6 U.S.C. § 345 and 42 U.S.C. § 2000ee-1, the Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties 
has the responsibility to review and assess complaints against Department of Homeland Security 
employees and officials concerning violations of civil rights, civil liberties, and profiling on the 
basis of race, ethnicity, or religion. CRCL has received a number of complaints like yours, 
alleging that U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) officers have engaged in inappropriate 
questioning about religious affiliation and practices during border screening. We will add your 
complaints to the investigation we arc opening on this subject. We are unable to discuss the 
specifics of this investigation without the express written consent of these complainants; 
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however, once we have their consent, we will provide you with more specific details concerning 
this investigation. 

This Office takes allegations of violations of civil rights and civil liberties very seriously. The 
purpose of our review is to assess if your complaint implicates issues that should be addressed by 
Department of Homeland Security management. Under 6 U.S.C. § 345 and 42 U.S.C. § 2000ee-
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